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Well, it’s all go at the moment where
I am, and it probably is where you
are too. My top two activities at the
moment are:

our central services and the
development of new ways of working

commissioners as part of a Welsh
Government project to encourage
local authorities to develop and
maintain services with a strong focus
on working with people, not just
doing things for them.
Regarding the re-structuring, I’m
pleased to say that we are nearly at
the end of the process of selecting
people for the jobs in the new
structure. It’s a tough time for
everyone involved, and there will be
bumps on the road as we start to
implement new ways of working.
But we have a lot of talented people
in Cartrefi and I’m sure that we are
all going to be benefiting from that
talent more than ever before. One of
the new ways of working is
something I call "Co-operative
teamwork". It's all about getting
everyone talking, and not just relying
on a few people to have all the 

answers. It’s also about having
conversations between teams, not
just inside a single team. In a great
organisation, (like say the Welsh
Rugby Union in recent years),
everybody knows that they belong
to a team of teams, and each team
has to help the other teams in order
to succeed.
There’s a similar story when it
comes to care commissioners and
service providers and the citizens
and communities in which they
operate. Everybody needs each
other, and can achieve far more
when they work together as equals
than if all the power sits on one
side, and only one voice dominates
the conversations. Our support
practice is best when we recognise
the crucial importance of the
person we support in making
decisions about their life, and they
recognise the value of our
knowledge and skills in helping
them to make those decisions. It's a
two-way street, a respectful
conversation that leads to positive
action. It's an approach sometimes
called Co-production, because the
worker and the citizen co-produce 

wellbeing outcomes together. We
see it too in our Co-op Forums,
where people we support,
employees and community
supporters meet as equals and
make decisions together. Brilliant
things have happened all over
Wales, with all sorts of causes
benefiting, as a result of people
coming together as equals and
putting great ideas into action. This
is the sort of thing that the Welsh
Government wants to see more of
from social care providers and
commissioners. Cartrefi is a role
model organisation already, but we
haven’t reached our best yet.
Onwards and upwards! 







C O U N C I L  O F  M E M B E R S  U P D A T E
b y  J u l i e  J e n k i n s
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The Council of Members kickstarted their 2020 agenda with their first meeting. They looked back
at Cartrefi’s progress from 2018/19, and discussed short term changes that were being made to
achieve long term goals. They also voted for the four winning stories from our Evaluation process
in 2019, and re-appointed our board members. 
 
Grant Duncan, a Trustee of Cartrefi suggested the board should meet more regularly, and so it was
agreed going forward the council will meet every 2 months.  The next meeting will be held on
Friday 6th March 2020. If you have anything you would like to discuss, please raise this with your
regional council representative:





W E L L  D O N E  C L A S S  O F  2 0 2 0
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I N N O V A T I V E  C A R E  P R A C T I C E
B y  B e c k y  E a r d l e y

We have trialled a video diary project, called 'See Me' in the South, which is now being introduced
in the Mid. The project is designed to help people who receive support to have more of a say, and
enables us as a support provider to develop better services, using video technology. The recorded
information offers insight into a person's life, their routines, their likes, dislikes and aspirations.
Most importantly, it gives control to that person on what is shared, and allows them to share it in
their own way. 
 
So far, within the project we have had videos evidencing things that are meaningful, for example,
people working towards goals and talking about how they like to be supported. It is a very
powerful tool using a person-centred, strength-based approach to give people more of a say and
control over their lives. It also helps staff and people we support develop their technical skills by
working on the project together. 
 
It is something that hopefully in time will be available for all to participate in, and make a huge
difference to the lives of the people we support. 

H E L P I N G  T H E  E N V I R O N M E N T

We have been collecting empty crips packets to stop them from
going to landfill. Our local vets are part of 'The Crisp Packet
Recycling Scheme' so we have collected them at home, and in
the office to take to Honddu vets in Brecon. The scheme is run
by TerraCycle, currently TerraCycle have had 202,831,611 people
recycle 7,762,174,415 units and donated £34,126,066.
 
We like to do our bit for the environment, we recycle as much as
we can at home, and donate items to our local charity shops too. 
 
We have seen the horrible news stories of climate change and we
want to encourage other people to do their bit too. 

B y  T i m  Y o u n g e r  a n d  S h a r o n  W i e l a n d

Pictured: Tim and Sharon at 
Honddu vets

Congratulations Hilary, Ross, Morwenna and Eirlys for
passing the Client Handling workshop. Keep on Handling! 

Pictured: Ross, Eirlys, Hilary & Morwenna

Full list:
http://bit.ly/Recyclingitems2



Many people think all the birds fly south for the winter.  You may be very surprised to learn just how
many birds live in our area all year round.  Like all other living creatures, their survival is dependent
on the availability of food, water and shelter.  Even if you don’t have a garden, there is still quite a bit
you can do to help the birds make it through the winter and encourage them to stick around your
area:
 
Feeding the birds – birdfeeders are a great way to provide a tasty meal for the local birds.   If you
don’t have a garden then you could put one in the local park or community.  Remember to keep the
feeders fully stocked.  
 
Providing drinking water – one of the most important things is providing water.   Birds need
drinkable water which is often difficult to find in icy weather.  You could use a bird bath, or just put
some containers of water out for the birds every day.
 
For more information about helping the local birds, go to www.rspb.org.uk
 
Have a look for these 10 common garden birds in your area, you may be able to find them all in the
grid below.
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T A K E  A  B R E A K  
C a r t r e f i  B i r d  W a t c h




